Ops Report July 8, 2022
· Due to the holiday this week, we will sample next week. The WWTP took a beating over the 4th. It takes Todd awhile to get it settled down so we can sample. 
· We have the floculator drive installed on the clarifier at water treatment plant. I have a call in to Tigh (Royal Electric) so he can come down and wire it up. No date yet. 
· We are up to around 380 Master meters installed at this point.
· We had a leak on Community Road on the 4th. We got it taken care of first thing on the 5th.
· Allen from JKL (Fiber installer) said they are going to bore under highway 12 at Pinehaven then come up east side of highway 12. There not sure what the plan is for downtown Cuchara. They will bore under 12 at Parkway to tie into Parkway, High Rd, and Black Bear. They will come south from Community Rd to about CSWD office. Then next phase is to head towards Spanish Peaks and into the resort. 
· First Net tower update is they do not have the pole up yet. They were there working today 7-7-22 and are installing the cabinets and assembling the antennas that will be hung on tower. No one there could tell me when they plan to be finished. I will email George and see if he will respond before the meeting on 7-8-22. 
· Working on getting everything in place to start cleanup at Baker Creek water plant site. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Sorry for such a short report it has been very hectic last few days. 
